The Millbrooke School Council met at Millbrooke Elementary on September 22,
2022 in regular session. Renikka Owen called the meeting to order at 3:03 p.m.
The agenda and the minutes from August 24, 2022 were approved by consensus.

ATTENDING

Renikka Owen — Principal
Morgan Milauskas — Teacher
Sarah McGinnis — Parent
Evan Henderson — Teacher
Jessica Grace - Teacher
Absent — Jason Bell — Parent

GOOD NEWS

A new sound system is being installed in the gym during fall break. It will
have many features including wireless microphones.

KERR has given us a quote for new library furniture. We are hoping to get
to order this soon using library funds and child care funds.

PBIS meeting is today. Grades 1%, 3™, and 5" had zero office referrals, no
majors write ups or bus write ups, in the month of August.

We will be starting a Step Team using some fourth and fifth grade girls.
This will be for community service and character building. We hope to have
them perform during our basketball and dodgeball games. They may even
get to perform for HHS or CCHS games.

Our September Showcase is Thursday, September 29",

We will be having a Wellness Night. This will be for physical, mental and
social weliness. Hoptown Nutrition, our school guidance counselors, and
the YMCA will have a booth set up in the gym. The health department will
be giving lessons on effective hand washing and Cassie Dougherty, our
school based therapist, will be doing a lesson.

The Book Fair started this week and will last until Friday.

The Palmetto Fundraiser ended on September 20%. It looks like it is doing
pretty well.

The Chili Festival will take place on November 4" from 5:00 to 8:00. New
this year will be a petting zoo.

The PBIS reward will be the Friday before fall break. We will have popcorn
and a bouncer.



POLICY REVIEW

Mrs. Owen went over the Consultation Policy. This is the 2" reading of this
policy. A motion was made to accept the Consultation Policy as written with some
grammatical changes made.

Mrs. Owen presented the Curriculum Policy. This is the first Reading. A motion
was made and accepted by consensus to accept it as written.

TITLE1

All Elementary Schools are using Into Reading and Eureka Math.

Mrs. Owen went over beginning of the year Title I information. She went
over the eligibility report, family compact, parent and family engagement,
school compact draft, family events calendar, family involvement,
Evaluation, parent and family engagement, family checklist and monitoring
checklist.

Generation Genius has been ordered using Title funds.

We are looking into Study Island.

Mrs. Owen will ask about purchasing readers and Professional Development
to send staff members to the Ron Clark Academy.

FINANCIAL

SAF -
DAF

$14,456.90

- $33,843.55

PRINCIPAL’S COMMENTS

Our instructional walk through was good. The assistant superintendent said
that Millbrooke is ready to take off. Our challenge is to start letting students
to take ownership of instruction.

Our 5" grade students went to the PowWow and received glowing remarks
about their behavior. They were fantastic!

Kindergarten, first, and second grade students will be visiting the Pumpkin
Patch soon.

Mrs. Owen started a student advisory council that meets once a month.
They talk about things they like and don’t like here at school. So far they
have discussed that they like the monitoring in the cafeteria during lunch and
having the same special all week. They will meet again on the last day of
the month.



SET NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will take place October 26, 2022 at 3:00 p.m.

ADJOURN
The meeting adjourned at 3:56.

Respectfully Submitted,
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